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Various artists while in 4th grade
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Prairie du Sac, WI



               October 2019
Dear Sisters and Brothers,
This month you will receive a letter from our Stewardship Board asking that you consider how to support the ministry we have been entrusted.  Our $551,000 spending plan represents how we are going about the work we have been given. This work, while varied, falls into a couple large categories:
*Building and programs. We have a building that allows many to gather.  Our congregation gathers for Sunday worship, educational and fellowship events, committee meetings, funerals and weddings.  Others use our facility as well: scouting groups, community card players, the Sauk County Foot Clinic, just to name a few.  Our building also supports various programs within the facility and beyond: Sunday school, confirmation, and adult education along with collecting/packing/sending your gifts of clothing, sewing machines, LWR kits, and quilts throughout the world. Curriculum, furniture, computers, and office supplies support our programs, which in turn allows us to share our faith with young and old alike.  Our building and the programs exist in harmony to make amazing things happen.
*Our staff.  You have called people to serve this congregation in various ways, whether that energy is focused on music, pastoral acts, education, worship, maintenance, secretarial or communication needs, your financial support allows trained and gifted people the privilege to serve you in so many ways.
*Benevolence.  Because you are generous, and because we are part of a worldwide effort to express God’s love, forgiveness and mercy, you give away nearly 13% of our budget each year.  That does not include the thousands of dollars you give that are not budgeted.  Last year, in total, our benevolence was nearly $86,000.  Your giving helps meet local, regional and worldwide needs.
 Wonderful things happen because of your support.  Whether it is preparing pastors through being an internship site, creating an amazing Vacation Bible School week, caring for our bilingual siblings through our schools or being present with families in the joy of a wedding or the grief of a funeral, your giving of Time, Talent and Treasure, means God’s word continues to be proclaimed in word AND deed.


Shalom,
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Thank you
To Outgoing Parish Planning Council Board Members

Please thank the following for their work on our Parish Planning Council (PPC); Melani Wheeler (Lay Ministry), Grace Sandeman (Member at Large), Kathy Lovell (Secretary), and Linda Lintl (Member at Large). These individuals have served on our council for at least two years and some as long as six years. This group, along with the members who remain, have oversight as to the operation of our congregation. They meet once a month as a council and each chairperson meets additionally once a month with their committee. There is also an Executive Board, made up of the Executive Director, Assistant Executive Director, Treasurer, Secretary and Lead Pastor. This group meets as needed to oversee staffing and related issues. We are blessed to have so many individuals willing to dedicate their time and energy to help lead our congregation.
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Parish Planning Council Members:

Executive Director

Jon Sandeman
643-5006

Assistant Exec Director
Janelle Hupp

643-0653

Secretary


Kathy Lovell

643-2075

Treasurer


Sara Dregney

370-8151

Evangelism Board
        Sheila Peak Dittberner
370-1550

Fellowship Board

Linda Michaels
643-8286

Lay Ministry Board

Melani Wheeler
544-2711

Member at Large

Linda Lintl

643-9377

Member at Large-Youth
Grace Sandeman
643-5006

Parish Education Board
James Newman
512-7623

Properties Board

Lon Kaderavek
434-2928

PR and Social Concerns
Patty Barritt

393-5218

Stewardship Board

Anne Klinkner

393-6453

Women of ELCA 

Marian DeGiovanni
643-4514

Youth Board


Megan Tarnutzer
963-0396

The Staff:

Pastors:  Fred Rilling  fred@stjohnssaukprairie.org (h) 644-1359

   Sally Williams  sally@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 643-7810

   Intern Shadoe Hanson   shadoe@stjohnssaukprairie.org
           (office) 643-2439

Youth-Education Coordinator:  Abby Bennett

abby@stjohnssaukprairie.org   (c) 370-2380

Custodian:  John Hines  john@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (c)393-2325

Office and Communications Coordinator:  Linda Hines  

linda@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 544-2409

Director of Choirs  Ruellene Seymour
ruellene@stjohnssaukprairie.org  (h) 588-3198
St. John’s Lutheran Church: 643-2439  www.stjohnssaukprairie.org

Like us on Facebook at St Johns Lutheran Sauk Prairie
Mission Statement:  Christ, our strength and refuge, calling us to serve
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Food Pantry Sunday is October 13.  Food, paper products and cleaning supplies may be brought to the table in the gathering area.  These items are distributed to many families in the Sauk Prairie community.  The food pantry especially needs: 



Spaghetti

Spaghetti Sauce


Granola Bars

Cornbread Mix



Frosting

Canned Vegetables



Cake Mix

Vegetable Oil


Keep this list handy as you do your grocery shopping during the next few weeks.



Many parishioners find it easier to bring the items to the gathering area of the church at other times during the month.  We appreciate the donations at any time.
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Birthday Greetings

We hope you take a moment to send greetings to the following people who have birthdays in October.  The day is in parentheses.

John Anderson (1)

Dean Pfaff (4)
245 Sycamore Street

1050 Prairie Street
Sauk City, WI  53583

Prairie du Sac, WI 53578

Jane Dickey (7)

Walter Scott (20)

1425 Hemlock Street

2012 Hanksfield Place

Sauk City, WI  53583

Prairie du Sac, WI  53578
Thresa Schulenburg (26)
Carol Tank (29)

224 Spruce Street

641 – 7th Street

Sauk City, WI  53583

Prairie du Sac, WI  53578
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Thank you for remembering my mon’s 99th birthday!  She always was happy to be a member of St. John’s.  She is doing well—healthy and happy!


Thanks to all.  Karen Scholl, Myrtle Wyttenbach’s daughter
	Women of the Church News  (WELCA)
Hannah Circle:  Monday, October 21, 6:00 p.m. at St. John’s Library.  (Child care will be provided).

Lydia Circle:  Thursday, October 10, 1:00 p.m. at Dorothy Halverson’s, 9456 County Road Y, Sauk City
Martha Circle:  Thursday, October 3, 9:00 a.m., at S7818 Ruthie Badger Lane, Merrimac, Ginny Nimmow, hostess
Mary/Sarah Circles:  Tuesday, October 1, 1:30 p.m., at St. John’s Library

Ruth Circle:  Monday, October 7, 9:00 a.m. at Marian DeGiovanni’s, 295 Water St., Prairie du Sac
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Thirty-six ladies attended Circle meetings in September with Anne Klinkner, Carol Benson, Dorothy Halverson, Marge Erlandson, Marian DeGiovanni, and Kathy Lester leading the Bible Study.  In October, Anne Klinkner, Dorothy Halverson, Marge Erlandson, Jan Floeter and Loretta Landerman will lead the study.

MANY, MANY THANKS to EVERYONE who contributed to, shopped for, assembled, and boxed-up the various kits for Lutheran World Relief.  Numbers are as follows:  Quilts 238; Sewing Kits 25; School Kits 263, Baby Care Kits 54; Personal Care Kits 126.  We can be assured that these items will be greatly appreciated by all of the deserving recipients.  We really appreciate everyone’s help.  Also, MANY, MANY THANKS to Henry Elsing and the team of Roger Clason, Roger Maynard, Wes Oye and Steve Barritt, for getting the boxes all loaded up and transported to Madison.  

Marian DeGiovanni, Kathy Lester, Marilyn Larson, Eunice Yanke, Barb Salveson and Ruth Dresser attended the 14th Biennial Convention at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Verona on September 21st.  When we arrived, there was coffee and refreshments ready for us.  The theme of the day was “Bold Women – Answering the Call.”  The keynote speaker being the very dynamic Rev. Angela Kabeb, from Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in Minneapolis.  Her talk was entitled: “Love, Light and Salsa: Infusing the flavor of our faith throughout the facets of our lives.”  We are vibrant, bold, multifaceted women who are called to walk in justice and share the grace of God with the world.  There were several workshops offered both in the late morning and in the afternoon…..including “Simply Yoga;” “Social Media and its Role in Human Trafficking;” “Individual, Church, Planet;” “Let’s Talk Privilege;” “Involving the Children of Your Life in Your Faith;” “Small Town and Rural Ministry – Faith, Relationships and Service.”  We all enjoyed several of these workshops and learned a lot.  Our former intern Elisabeth was the presenter of a workshop entitled “Sensing God: Reading Scripture with All Our Senses.”  We are invited into a relationship with the fullness of God that makes demands on all our senses.  Using New Testament stories, we encounter the Living Word through sight, sound, touch, taste and smell.  Elisabeth also gave the sermon for the closing service, which was very inspirational as well.  She was very happy to see so many of us from St. John’s.  Thank you to Marian DeGiovanni for driving us to this event and to Kathy Lester for acting as the voting delegate for our group and arriving early to attend the business meeting.

Another HUGE THANK YOU to everyone who contributed “in-kind” gifts for Domestic Abuse programs in Madison.  We took a large box of very useful items to the Convention, plus the money collected for the PENNIES FUND, which amounted to $136.83.  Our contributions, together with the funds from all of the other churches in the Synod, will be given to the Domestic Abuse programs and shelters in Madison.

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND!!  Mark your calendars now for November 21st.  At 10:00 a.m. we will have a combined OWLS and WELCA Fall All-Circles special event!  Darlene Holl has GENEROUSLY consented to making her delicious chili for us.  And we do mean DELICIOUS!!  This is the 4th year in a row that Darlene has done this for us.  First, we will have a program and then eat the chili!  We’ll have information about the program in November’s Visitor.  ALL WOMEN AND MEN ARE INVITED!  We hope you’ll be there!

The ThankOffering Service will be on Sunday, November 17.  This is a special opportunity to honor God by making a donation, thanking Him for all He has done for us.  Put your contributions in an envelope marked “THANKOFFERING” and put it in the basket by the table outside the sanctuary.  The offering goes to the National WELCA and provides funds for World Hunger, global missions and other important programs.


Christmas Cheer recommendations:  $200 each to Hope House and the 6:8 Circles Program.  Take this information to your Circles for approval.

Lydia Circle has been visiting Special Friends in August and September.  Ruth Circle will visit them in October and November.  


Be sure to read this month’s Prayer for Peace in this Visitor on October 20th.  


The Bible Study Leaders’ meeting for November will be on Tuesday, October 29th at 9:00 a.m.
Women’s Book Club      [image: image12.jpg]




Our October book club will discuss Digging In by Loretta Nyhan. We will meet on Tuesday, October 29 at 10am in the church library. A copy is in the church library, and there are copies in the public library system. November’s book will be We Were Lucky Ones by Georgia Hunter.
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Older Wiser Livelier Seniors (OWLS) 

We will gather again on October 17 at 9:30am in the Fellowship Hall. Intern Shadoe will speak on the topic of Generationalism. Participants are welcome to bring goodies to share, but it is not expected. All are welcome! 


Note: November’s gathering will be combined with the Women of the ELCA group for a chili luncheon and program on Thursday, November 21 at 10:00am. 
Fall Adult Education

All Adult Ed sessions run 9:15-10:15am in Room 1 on Sunday mornings unless otherwise noted. All are welcome to attend any and all of these classes! 
On Sunday, October 6 we will finish up our book study on Love Big: The Power of Revolutionary Relationships to Heal the World. Then we will begin “An Introduction to Original Sin as Addiction” led by Eldor Fruehling. The Sundays of Oct. 13, 20 & 27 will be given to consideration. We invite any interested or curious persons to attend.
Text Study


On Wednesday evenings at 5:45pm we continue to gather to study the Gospel lesson that will be read the following Sunday. All are welcome to come at 5:20 and enjoy a meal. Cost is only $1 per person, with a maximum of $5 per family.
All Men Are Welcome

Come join the 6:8 Men’s Community on Sunday, October 6 at 3:25 p.m. for fellowship, a meal, watch the Packers play and listen to Sports Medicine Dr. Mark Timmerman, MD during halftime.  We meet at the 6:8 facility located at 821 Industry Road, Sauk City.  Please come.
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Sharing Stitches meets again on October 9 at 9:30 a.m. in the church library. Anyone interested in knitting or crocheting, or learning how to knit or crochet, is welcome.  
90th plus Birthday Celebration     [image: image15.png]




Join us on October 27th as we rejoice with our St. John’s family members who have celebrated 90 or more birthdays.  We will have warm wishes cards to sign in our gathering area and special treats to share during our fellowship hour.
Wanted:  Mobile Meals Delivery Volunteers!

St. John’s has committed to mobile meals delivery the weeks of October 14-18 and October 21-25.  We need two volunteers every weekday.  One should plan to drive his/her car on the route, and one should plan to “run” the meals to the houses.  Meals are ready for pickup at the Sauk Prairie Hospital between 11:20 and 11:30 a.m. Total delivery time is usually one hour.  Routing and delivery instructions are provided when you pick up the meals.  This is a very rewarding volunteer experience.


If you are available to help, please add your name and phone number to the schedule on the kiosk.

Hannah Circle

Hannah Circle meets Thursday, October 18, at 6:15 p.m.  All women who do not belong to another circle are welcome to join us.   We have lively discussions each month.  Childcare is provided.
 
For more information, contact Anne Klinkner at 608-393-6453.
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Congregational Meeting
On Oct 6th, after the first service, we will have a congregational meeting to approve our 2020 budget, elect members to our Parish Planning Council and elect three congregational members to serve on our Nomination Committee. Please join us for this important meeting.
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Stewardship Commitment Sunday

Oct 20 is ‘Commitment Sunday.’ On this day we ask that you return your commitment cards for God’s ministry at St. John’s for 2020. You can place your card in the offering plate, mail it to the office or email Linda Hines (linda@stjohnssaukprairie.org) with your pledge. If you are using Simply Giving, our automatic bank transfer program, or another regular auto contribution mechanism, we will assume that is your pledge for the year. For those who use electronic giving, we encourage you to consider an increase for 2020. We encourage all members to use ‘Simply Giving’ or other electronic giving methods, as a way to consistently continue your desire to support the ministry we all share. Please look for this mailing in the coming days.

Road Construction Update  

As you can see our new road is complete.  We are grateful for the good work done on our behalf.  Part of getting a new road means getting new approaches (the concrete pieces that join the street to our parking lot.)  While all of our taxes pay for the road, the property owners pay for the approaches.  The cost to us for this work is $8690.82 and we have received donations of $1,220.00.  We need to pay this by Dec 31 so as to avoid paying interest on the bill.  This cost was not built into our 2019 budget.  If you are able to help offset this unplanned expense, please mark donations ‘road construction.’  Thanks in advance for your generosity.
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       Congratulations

We rejoice with Laura and Matt Opie on the birth of their daughter, Madeline Banks Opie.  She is welcomed home by her brothers, Lyle and Ira.

We celebrate with Madeline and Seth Nelson on the birth of their son, Maximus Oren Nelson.  His siblings Eloise, Olive and Theo welcome him home.
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    St. John’s reports many of the names of our hospitalized and recently discharged members in the monthly newsletter.  We include only those who have given us permission to print their names.  You may send cards or telephone them and pray for their improved health.  

Hospitalized/Recently Discharged

Larry McAlexander
Nancy Passehl
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With Sincere Sympathy         

We offer our condolences to the following families this month:

The family and friends of Ralph Luck.

Brent and Melani Wheeler and family on the death of Brent’s uncle, Robert Schillberg.

Charlie and Simon Homp and their mother, Marsha Dederich on the death of their step-grandmother and mother-in-law, Barbara Dederich.


Harold Carlson, and Haakon and Janice Carlson on the death of Harold and Haakon’s brother, Donald Carlson.

Gloria and Noel McCormick and family on the death of Gloria’s mother, Betty Zumbach.


Mary and Scott Pistono and family on the death of Mary’s mother, Carolyn Ann (Breitling) Jones

Please keep these families in your prayers.
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  We recently received monetary gifts in memory of Pat Mecher.  We are grateful when our congregation is remembered in this manner.  These gifts will be used to benefit the ministry of our church.
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We invite you to pray for peace on the 20th day of each month.  On October 20, please repeat the following prayer: 

Father, you have given all peoples one common origin.
It is your will that they be gathered together
as one family in yourself.
Fill the hearts of mankind with the fire of your love
and with the desire to ensure justice for all.
By sharing the good things you give us,
may we secure an equality for all
our brothers and sisters throughout the world.
May there be an end to division, strife and war.
May there be a dawning of a truly human society
built on love and peace.
We ask this in the name of Jesus, our Lord.

Amen.
[image: image23.jpg]



Ordination Invitation  
Derek Rosenstiel will be ordained to the ministry of Word and Sacrament on Saturday, October 19, at 3:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 1755 Delhi Street, Dubuque, IA.  Derek invites his St. John’s family to attend.  Derek has been called to serve as the associate pastor of Holy Trinity Lutheran of Dubuque. (An invitation is on the kiosk.)

Interim Bishop  
The South-Central Synod of Wisconsin Council is pleased to announce that they have affirmed the appointment by Presiding Bishop Eaton of Peter Rogness as the Interim Bishop. Bishop Rogness began on September 26th and will serve until July 31, 2020.
Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,               [image: image24.png]PASTORS NGT‘ES





I always find the fall to be so exciting and yet at the same time filled with so much transition and potential chaos. It reminds me of the disciples in the boat with Jesus.

The disciples were afraid. Terrified. They’d been following Jesus around and knew of his promises. But the waves were crashing into boat and they were being all turned about and there he was – Jesus was sleeping.

Does Jesus even care? But then wakes and with power and divinity spoke peace into creation and into their hearts.

He was there the whole time longing for them to feel his peace, to know his presence, and to trust in his power.

Our lives can sometimes feel like we are in that little boat, destined to be dragged down into the dark deep water. Sometimes we feel afraid and wonder if Jesus even cares.

But when we are able to open our eyes and our hearts we can see that Jesus is indeed here, especially in the waters of our baptism.

Water splashes about in baptism but that water is not determined to sink us. Or baptismal water is determined to save us. Save us from sin, save us from doubt, save us from ourselves. And that’s a promise you can count on.

As waves crash against your boat, and you feel like Jesus doesn’t even care, come back to the font. Come back to the promises of your baptism.

There your eyes may be opened to see that Jesus is still here.

Jesus is everywhere…

In the changing colors of the leaves or through a good morning text message. Maybe you see Jesus through the smile on your best friend’s face or in the unconditional love from a pet. Or in a rainbow after a storm.

Jesus is everywhere.

In closing I share with you a blessing my childhood pastor said every Sunday: May Christ go before you to show you the way, behind you to protect you, beside you to encourage you, above you to watch over you, and within you to give you peace. Amen.

Peace,
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Followers of Christ,

As Marcy and I have settled into the new place, we noticed that our cats are especially enjoying it here. Because we have always lived in smaller buildings, they haven’t had a lot of room to really run. Now, it is a regular occurrence to see them sprinting from the kitchen to the office, playing with either the elephant toy or the bouncy balls that members of St. John’s have given them. The thought of having the room to let God’s creation experience its full potential is something the church can offer, and I invite you to read Hebrews 12:1 and ponder about what it means to really run. “Therefore, since we are surrounded by so great a cloud of witnesses, let us also lay aside every weight and the sin that clings so closely, and let us run with perseverance the race that is set before us.”

-Intern Shadoe
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Veteran’s Day Pictures
Veteran’s Day is Monday, Nov 11. With this in mind we are asking that veterans bring a picture to share for Sunday, Nov 10. The pictures can be of you in uniform or not. They can be of you currently or younger. We are asking you to bring a picture so we can celebrate with you the service you give/gave to our country and as a way to let others in our congregation know who are veterans in our congregation. You can bring a picture (framed or unframed) the week prior or on that Sunday. We will have tables where you can put your picture. We also ask that you write on a 3”x5” piece of paper your name, rank and the dates and places where you serve/d. Thanks for your service!
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Happy October Birthday!
The day is in parenthesis
Our Youngest:

Vada Steinmetz (2)

June Lochner (5)

Elsie Kinney (13)

Della Kaderavek (25)

Ella Herbrand (26)

Raelynne Magee (27)

Matthew Peterson (31)

Our Sunday School Students:

SJ Udelhofen (1)

Sam Philo (2)


Kaitlynn Lins (3)

Emelia Greene (4)


Joseph Pickarts (6)

Sullivan Osgood (7)

Joslyn Schultz (7)

Vivianne Herbrand (8)

Beckett Suchla (8)

William Wiese (18)



Simon Homp (19)

Declan Leith (19)

Jason King (23)

Milo Lueck (25)


Jake Buckles (29)

Kellen Ryan (29)




Khloe Walker (29)

Our Youth:

Sabina Fester (1)

Boden Frosch (1)

Ayda Cook (2)


Hailee Radel (5)

Ethan Jones (9)

Ella Schad (10)


Thea Harpold (16)

Logan Buchanan (17)

Charles Frey (17)

William Osgood (17)

Nick Dunnum (19)

Payton Kitelinger (19)

Ava Sandeman (23)

Randy Trudell (25)

Cayden Wernsing (26)
Dylan Andrews (28)

Jacob Schweitzer (29)
Zachary Suchomel (29)

College and Career-age Young People:

Katie Breunig (10)

Connor Sutter (14)

Lincz Frey (16)

Bethany Johnson (21)

Michael Kindschi (29)



Serving in October
Ushers:  

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

October 6

Brody Ballweg

Ava Sandeman



Shawn Ballweg
Jon Sandeman




Rodney Key

Jon Caflisch



Marsha Key

Kathy Caflisch
October 13

Ava Shimpach

Emily Luther



Emily Shimpach
Jessica Wendt




Monti Wick

Nicole Mittenzwei




Steve Kindschi
Cory Mittenzwei

October 20

Brody Ballweg

Dylan Quayle



Shawn Ballweg
Nate Quayle




Monti Wick

Roger Howard




Roger Clason

Marsha Howard

October 27

Colby Frey

Ethan Jones



Tammy Frey

Andy Jones




Nicole Mittenzwei
Jon Caflisch




Cory Mittenzwei
Kathy Caflisch

Acolytes:

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

October 6

Natalie Ballweg
Anna Francour



Lauren Endres
Haylee Goetsch
October 13

Josie Frey

Gavin Goetsch



Ramona Blau

Haylee Goetsch
October 20

Landon Schultz
Jay Dregney



Wesley Himebauch
Michael Blau

October 27

Josie Frey

Courtney Lautenbach



Ramona Blau

McKenzie Lautenbach
Readers:

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
October 6

Karlie Harpold

Audrie Nurkala
October 13

Patty Barritt

Dale Clason
October 20

Dale Haroldson
Dale Clason
October 27

Mary Halweg

Crystal Lautenbach
Cantors: 

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

October 6

Bill Burton

Bill Burton
October 13

Katie LaVigne

Dennis Fisher
October 21

Chris Stephan

Amber Kelter
October 27

Senior Choir

Senior Choir
Communion Assistants:   8:00 a.m.
10:30 a.m.
October 6

Gavin Goetsch
Hannah Stephan
October 13

Marilyn Herschleb
Dale Clason
October 20

Jaxson Dunn

Jack Boerger
October 27

Jayne Carlson

Dale Clason
Assisting Ministers:
  8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
October 6

Amber Kelter

Amber Kelter
October 13

Bev Clason

Bev Clason
October 20

Megan Small

Megan Small
October 27

Jordan Small

Jordan Small
Communion Set Up/Clean Up 8:00 a.m.
10:30 a.m.
October 6

Alice/Joe Chenoweth
Dale/Dave Clason
October 13

Kennedy Colby
BrookLynn Baier
October 20

Holly/Steve Kindschi
Cathy Yanke

October 27

Alice/Joe Chenoweth
Dale/Dave Clason
Nursery Staff:
8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

October 6

Gavin Goetsch
Gavin Goetsch



Thea Harpold

Ben Levers
October 13

Gavin Goetsch
McKenzie Lautenbach



Haylee Goetsch
Courtney Lautenbach

October 20

Courtney Lautenbach
 Anna Francour



McKenzie Lautenbach  Audrie Nurkala

October 27

Natalie Ballweg
Kyra Manning



Karley Blau

Audrie Nurkala

Coffee Set-Up/Clean-Up:  7:30 a.m.
9:00 a.m.(Serve)
October 6

Joe Frosch

Joe Frosch
October 13

Ellery Apel

Randy Trudell
October 20

Jaxson Dunn

Lily Fauerbach
October 27

Chase Urban

Kyra Manning
Sunday Stewards
8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
October 6

Melani Wheeler
Marian DeGiovanni
October 13

Marian DeGiovanni

October 20

Janelle Hupp

Jon Sandeman
October 27

Patty Barritt


St. John’s Web Page  [image: image30.png]




Be sure to go online and look at our web page.  See the changes at stjohnssaukprairie.org.
Greeters: 

8:00 a.m.

10:30 a.m.
Oct. 6  (Sanctuary)
Bruce/Pam Pickens
Gerry/Deb Westphal

 (Front doors)
Cheryl Kehl

Jeff/Nicole Sandberg
Oct. 13 (Sanctuary)
Steve/Patty Barritt
Crystal Lautenbach
             (Front doors)
Shirley Anding

Ed/Ginny Nimmow



Marilyn Brecka

Oct. 20 (Sanctuary)
Lily Fauerbach
Addison Douglas
             (Front doors)
Kate Himebauch
Anna Francour

 (Side doors)
Brody Ballweg

Ava Sandeman
Oct. 27 (Sanctuary)
Roxanne Zick family
John/Ellen Mast

 (Front Doors)
Fay Rentmeester
Curt/Peggy Johnson
Help Needed

St. John’s uses many volunteers to help with our worship services every Sunday.  

We are in need of 4 ushers, 1 reader, 1 communion set-up/clean-up person, 1 communion assistant, 3 greeters and 1 assisting minister EACH service for EACH week.  Some of these duties are filled by confirmation students one Sunday per month.

As you can see, it takes a lot of people to help with worship each week.  Please take time to consider how you might help out and sign your name on the list on the kiosk.


If you have any questions about any of these duties please contact:


Ushers – Steve Kindschi at 434-3591


Readers – Becki Braund at 643-2127


Communion set/clean-up – Marilyn Herschleb at 643-6181


Communion Assistant – Crystal Lautenbach at 370-1395

Greeting – Dede Egan at 963-5282

Assistant Minister – Pastor Sally at 643-2439
Congregational totals






Attendance

  Offering
September 1

        217

  $7,077.22
September 8

        301

$11,922.82
September 15

        299

$12,164.92
September 22

        265

$10,693.38
Thank you for your continued support, Stewardship Board
Sunday School News

Sunday School News

We had a wonderful kick off to the new Sunday School year on our September 8th Rally Day! If you haven’t registered your child for Sunday School yet, it is never too late! You can email the superintendents, Katie LaVigne and Megan Tarnutzer at sundayschool@stjohnssaukprairie.org for more information, or there are extra sign up forms in each Sunday School classroom.
If your 3-year old or 3rd grader did not receive a Bible on September 29rd and you would like them to, please contact Abby!
Important upcoming events:
· October 13th – Hayride – 12-2:30pm*
*wagons leave promptly at noon
· October 27th – SS Sings at 8:00 service
· December 1st – No Sunday School
Blessings and Thanks,
Megan Tarnutzer, Katie LaVigne, Superintendents
Abby Bennett, Youth and Education Coordinator
Sunday School’s new email is sundayschool@stjohnssaukprairie.org
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A First Communion class will be held on Tuesday, November 19 from 6-7pm. If you would like to explore the possibilities of first communion for your children, no matter what their age, please sign up by calling the church office. Taking the class does not obligate anyone to begin communing nor is it a requirement for communion. The class is simply a time to explore what this gift of God might mean for you. A second class will be offered in the spring.
Middle and High School News

Congrats Eliot Carlson, Ben Levers and Chesney Schonenberger on completing your sermon notes!
Feed My Starving Children Food Packing for World Hunger
Feed My Starving Children is hoping to pack 350,000 meals October 24th-26th at Grand Avenue School.  We have a table reserved for St. John’s Youth on Friday, October 25th at 1:00pm, and this counts as one of the required service projects! Parents are encouraged to help as well, since we need an adult for every 5 kids signed up. Please sign up on the Youth Board, or email Abby Bennett to get your name on the list. If you can’t make it that day, and still want to pitch in, please visit
www.makingservicepersonal.org and click on “Sauk Prairie Against Hunger” to sign up to pack meals.
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3 Year Old & 3rd Grade Bible Presentation

On September 29rd at the 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m., services we presented Bibles to our 3-year olds and third grade youth.  In our baptismal liturgy we promise to place the Holy Scriptures in the hands of our candidates.  The following children received Bibles:

Our three-year-olds:

Gabbi Argall, Cole Haug, Cameron Johnson, Elston Kelter, Andrew Kraus, Ellen Krueger, Cataleya Lane, Allie Lochner, Ethan Lohr, 

Eleanor Muehrer, Emma Naggs, Molly Philo, Olive Rennicke, Lauren Schulenburg, Natalie Schulenburg, Amy Weittenhiller

Our third graders:

Ethan Anderson, Hudson Ballweg, Chesney Braund, Aubree Deuman, Kendra Frey, Alexis Graber, Emelia Greene, Oliver Harms, Gracyn Hehenberger, Clay Hutchins
, Campbell Kelter, Leah Kruchten, Liam Leith, Adam Louis, Madyn Ludowitz, Charles Lueck, Coraline Miller, William Pickett, Violet Rickard, Kellen Ryan
, Audrey Sandeberg, Kiptyn Suchla, Garrett Wendt
Parish Education Staff Installation


We installed our 2019-2020 educational staff on Sept. 15th.  Included in this group are Sunday school teachers and assistants, librarians, adult education teachers, confirmation teachers, choir director and education board members.  Please join us as we rejoice in God’s gifts made manifest in the following people:

Parish Ed Board Members:  James Newman, Katie LaVigne, Megan Tarnutzer, Ruellene Seymour, Becky Francour, Abby Bennett, and Pastor Sally Williams

Sunday School Teachers,  Assistants and Substitutes:  Liz Leith, Christina Himebauch, Jennifer Stephan, Emily Caflisch, Ruby Sandeman, Christopher Stephan, Ella Stephan, Ashley Pape, Meadow Liedtke, Alia Schlimgen, Sue Ann Schwanke, Rhonda Ederer, Paul Kippley, Ann Kippley, Karlie Harpold, Joanna Jones, Miranda Jager, Julia Jones, Linda Yanke, Ellen Jorgensen, Jennifer Brennan, Laura Hutchins, Andrea Chao, Amber Kelter, Crystal Lautenbach, Sarah Goetsch, Carrie Richard, Becky Francour

Confirmation Teachers:  Pastor Fred Rilling, Intern Shadoe Hanson, Kim Larson, Laura Collins, Haakon Carlson, Melani Wheeler, Kathy Bruckert, Kathi Matthews-Risley, Ryan Cone
Adult Education Leaders:  Pastor Sally Williams, Intern Shadoe Hanson, Rev. Eldor Fruehling

Librarians:  Samantha and Penny Johnson

Director of Choirs:  Ruellene Seymour

Singspiration:  Melani Wheeler, Katie LaVigne, Audrie Nurkala, Karley Blau, Aimee Maasch
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In cooperation with the Sauk Prairie community, St. John’s is collecting items to be given to Sauk Prairie students in need.  Each month we will have different items to collect that will help our local students.  Some of these items can be used in school and some at home.  Items for October are:  granola bars, waterproof mittens, gloves, snow pants and winter boots.  Look for the red bin in the gathering area by the church office to drop off your donations.  Thank you.
All Are Welcome at the Library!

Come to the St. John’s Library to find books, movies and music to inspire. We have lots to recommend to all people including recommendations from the Women’s Book Club, Men’s Book Club, Children’s Books and the Teen/Tween selections. Librarian Samantha Johnson is ready to help every Sunday, or, use the Self-Checkout any day of the week. 
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Young Adult Updates

New job? Accepted into a new program? Won an award? Need prayers for something specific? Please email Pastor Sally sally@stjohnssaukprairie.org or message her on Facebook with any updates, so that we may continue to celebrate and pray for you in your life in Christ.
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Going to a College Dorm?  Moving?  Change of Address?


Contact the church office (643-2439) if you or your post-high school student will be changing addresses soon.  We like to keep in touch with you!
Summary of Soar Program: 

St. John’s is helping to provide snacks for students in Tower Rock’s Soar Program.  We have a collection bin by the office door.

● At the end of May, Tower Rock was awarded a grant to provide free after-school programming for students. $100,000 each year for five years was awarded to TR after a team of staff members wrote a 70-page grant to the Department of Public Instruction. 
● After staff conducted a needs assessment, it was clear that transportation and cost were barriers to students participating in the afterschool club that was previously offered at TR. 
● We wrote the grant highlighting the lack of access our students experience, based upon our unique geographic location. Tower Rockers can’t walk down the road to a dance class. They can’t bike to soccer practice or the public library. We set out to make those activities accessible to our students through this grant. 
● Requirements of the grant include operation for a minimum of 10 hours per week, some type of academic enrichment, and some type of physical activity. A target population must also be identified within the grant, which are students who, for various reasons, are unable to access after school activities. Another requirement is a 15:1 student/teacher ratio throughout the program. 
● The amount of money awarded was contingent upon our projected average daily attendance. We projected 48-52 students (which put us in the $100,000/year category), and we have 60 students enrolled with a 10 student wait-list. 
● We are not able to utilize funds for snacks for students. We are exploring various options including some Title funds, donations and collection from families for snacks for students. 
● Daily schedule includes the following: 
○ Snack/Check-in ○ Academic Enrichment with teachers - inquiry-based project learning 
○ Exploration Time - outdoor learning, loose parts play, physical activity 
○ Student Clubs - ideas include basketball team, STEM club, yoga, gardening club, cooking class, crochet, etc. 
Below, please find a full list of our Soar Staff Members for the year: 
● Lidia Silva - Program Director ● Beth Edmondson, Yazmin Azamar, Liz LeBreche (everyday), Anette Flores, Maria Romero, Ana Romero (High School students who are job sharing the assistant position) - Program Assistants ● JoAnnah Sorg, Melissa Liegel, RDell Johnson, Jennie Dailey (first trimester), Beth Stangl (second trimester), Terri Anderson (third trimester) - Program Teachers
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Pet Blessing Service

On Sunday, October 6, we will have our annual Pet Blessing Service outdoors after 10:30 a.m. worship.  Pets hold a special place in our hearts, and this service is one way to remind us that God loves and cares for all of God’s creatures, even the furry and feathered ones! 


You are welcome to bring your well-behaved and social pet. In the past years, we have seen a variety of pets in attendance - dogs, cats, hamsters, and even horses!   If your pet doesn’t enjoy being around other animals or people, or has passed away, consider bringing a favorite photo. 


The following are reminders for an “uneventful” event: 
· Pets must be kept on a short leash or kenneled at all times.

· Bring domestic animals only; no “exotic” pets.

· Pets are to stay outdoors while on church grounds. 

· Parents must be present to assist small children with their pets. We ask that parents tend to the pet during the service.

· Be respectful of other pets. Since pets can be nervous in group situations, respect a pet’s “space” by not crowding around them.  If you wish to approach a pet, ask the owner first. 

· Do not bring pet food or treats with you to the service. 

· You are responsible for your pet at all times. Please have clean-up bags with you (just in case…). 

See you there! In the meantime, we invite you to share a favorite photo of your pet with us on the St. John’s Facebook page! 
[image: image41.png]Thank
You!




Dear St. John’s Sunday School,

As we begin teaching the new tutors for the Sauk Prairie Area Literacy Council, I am again reminded how your generous support enables us to provide literacy support for those in need in our community.  Your financial gift has provided materials for tutors who will support literacy students.  Thank you for supporting our organization and literacy in our community!

Sincerely, Cynthia Odden, President of SP Area Literacy Council
($1,328.62 was sent to SPALC from Sunday School’s offering in 2018-2019)
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Looking Ahead
· October 6 – Congregational Meeting – 9:00 a.m.

· Pet Blessing Service – 11:45 a.m.
· October 13 – Installation of Parish Planning Council at both services

· October 14-18 – Mobile Meals Delivery

· October 20 – Commitment Sunday

· Just Bakery – 9:00 a.m.
· October 21-25 – Mobile Meals Delivery

· October 23 – No Kids of the Kingdom
· No Meal

· No Confirmation

· No Text Study

· October 23 – Properties Board Closet Project – noon 
· October 25 – Youth at Feed My Starving Children Event

· October 27 – Reformation Sunday

· 90th Birthdays Celebration

· November 3 – All Saints Sunday with Remembrance at both services

· November 10 – Veterans’ Day Photo Display

· November 17 – ThankOffering Sunday

· November 19 – First Communion Class – 6:00 p.m.

· November 21 – OWLS and WELCA Chili Luncheon 

· November 24 – Christ the King Sunday

· November 27 – Community Worship Service
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Dear St. John’s Parishioners and Staff,

Thank you so very much for your continued generosity to the students of the Sauk Prairie School district.  The snacks have gone out to our teaching staff to have on hand in classes.  The clothes and school supplies, I have been giving out to students for weeks!  The parents are so very thankful for your help.  We so appreciate your continued support!

Sincerely, Susan Bauman-Duran, District S.W.



On behalf of the Sauk Prairie School District
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      Coats for Kids


St. John’s is working with Concordia United Methodist Church to collect winter wear for children in need in the Sauk Prairie School District.  Please keep this in mind as you clean out your closets this fall.  Bring your gently-used coats, boots, hats, mittens, scarves and gloves to the back area of the coat room.  We need all sizes.  Thank you.
Agrace Hosts Free Camp for Kids Coping with Grief 
Local families who are grieving the death of a loved one are invited to attend a free, half-day camp hosted by Agrace Hospice Care on October 19. The camp runs from 9 a.m. to noon at the Baraboo Civic Center, 124 2nd Street in Baraboo. Any child 5+ and their parents or guardians are welcome to attend; there’s no need to be related to an Agrace Hospice Care patient. Pre-registration is required. Call (608) 327-7118 or visit agrace.org/supportgroup.
 
 

Agrace to Offer New Volunteer Orientation in October
Agrace HospiceCare is seeking volunteers in Sauk, Columbia, Juneau, Adams and Marquette counties to make companionship visits to local hospice patients. Visits take place in patients’ homes, or in nursing homes or assisted living facilities.
Agrace will offer volunteer orientation at its Baraboo office Tuesday, October 1, from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. and Tuesday, October 15, from 4:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. Before attending orientation, prospective volunteers will complete an application and an interview with Agrace staff. Call (608) 327-7163 to register.
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20th Anniversary of Ordination

On September 9th we celebrated Pastor Fred Rilling’s 20th anniversary of ordination.  Pastor Fred joined the St. John’s staff on August 17, 1998.  Since coming to St. John’s, Pastor Fred has led us in word and prayer for many worship services, baptisms, weddings, funerals, hospital visits and special occasions.  We have become involved in the Intern Program of Wartburg Seminary through Pastor Fred’s encouragement.  We have supported many missions in our area and abroad through Pastor Fred’s leadership.  Pastor Fred has given us his time, talents, laughter and love for these 20 years, and we thank him.  And he has even given us a sermon or two to remember!  Thus earning the title “Sermonator”.
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October has been designated “Pastor Appreciation Month”.  Please send Pastor Fred a note thanking him for his work here at St. John’s.
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Pastor Sally Williams joined our St. John’s staff June 26, 2006.  Pastor Sally was ordained on June 24, 2006.  She celebrated her 12th anniversary of ordination this year!  Within the first few days of Pastor Sally’s arrival, she was whisked off to her first National Youth Gathering as a Pastor.  After quickly learning faces and names, Pastor Sally made a most wonderful and lasting impression on our youth.  She has continued to work with the youth of St. John’s as well as our entire St. John’s family.  Pastor Sally works closely with our Parish Education Board and Youth and Education Coordinator, helping to shape our Sunday School, Adult Education, Confirmation and Text Study programs.  Pastor Sally is involved with our Women of the ELCA Board and is often leading prayer during the large Circle meetings and teaching and encouraging Bible Study Leaders.  Pastor Sally implemented and organizes the OWLS group of St. John’s.  She also works with the Youth Board, planning and chaperoning many of the events for our young church members.  And lest we forget, Pastor Sally is a pastor.  She has a great talent for leading us in worship, word and prayer, song, home and hospital visits, baptisms, weddings and funerals.  

Pastor Sally is very giving of her time and talents, sharing her love of God with all the family of St. John’s.  Please remember to send her a note of appreciation during October for all that she does for us.

St. John’s Proposed Budget for 2019
Budget Items


2018 Actual

2019 Proposed





     Budget

      Budget

Administrative Expenses

Salaries: pastors, treasurer, 

secretary, intern, music director,

youth director, custodian, snow

removal/lawn care staff and

payroll taxes


     $289,826

    $302,919
Office supplies:

       $19,500

      $19,500
Other Expenses: pensions,

car allowance, health insurance

and convention expenses
       $44,041

      $44,173
TOTAL ADMINISTRATION
     $353,367

    $366,592
BOARDS
Lay Ministry Board

        $9,070

       $9,370
Evangelism Board

           $880

          $880
Stewardship Board

        $1,600

       $1,900
PR and Social Concerns
        $7,400

       $7,400
Parish Education Board
      $19,750

     $17,350
Youth Board


      $26,700

       $4,700**
Fellowship Board

        $3,400

       $3,400
Properties Board

      $61,810

     $51,500
Lutheran Church Women
        $3,075

       $3,075
TOTAL OF BOARDS

    $132,185

     $99,575
TOTAL BENEVOLENCE
      $63,575

     $62,825
TOTAL BUDGET

    $548,878

   $528,992
**Youth Board budget change represents the Youth Gathering that is held every three years.  Although we save some money for the Youth Gathering each year, we only include it in the budget the year it is spent.  The next gathering will be in 2021.

A copy of a detailed budget is available in the church office upon request.
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